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ByTomasChavez

Thinking about check-
ing up on a potential hire
using Google? It’s easy.
It’s free. And you get im-
mediate results. Whether
you can legally use those
results, well, that’s an-
other story!
Humans are curious

creatures, and if given
the opportunity, many of
us will go online immedi-
ately to see what informa-
tion we can find on that
new employee, job appli-
cant or neighbor. In the
digital age, one’s profes-
sional and personal infor-
mation is now only one
click away!
When using an online

search engine or a social
networking site to screen
job candidates, you may
pull up either a lot of use-
ful information or very
little, depending on how
much the person has pro-
tected their online pri-
vacy. Depending on the
privacy settings of the so-
cial networking site and
what a job candidate has
posted on their profile,
hiring managers are able
to view pictures of the job
candidates along with in-
formation about their ed-
ucation, political views,
work experience, geo-
graphic location, hobbies
and interests, as well as
the list of people they are
“friends” with.
Despite the conve-

nience of using social
networking websites
in recruiting or screen-
ing for potential employ-
ees, employers should be
aware of legal ramifica-
tions connected with so-
cial media screening. In
the United States, vari-
ous employment discrim-
ination laws are in place
to protect people in cer-
tain “classes” or groups
from discrimination in
the workplace.
The reality of discov-

ering this protected in-
formation is obvious and
people often share a great
deal of highly personal
information on their so-
cial media profiles. An
employer may directly
or inadvertently come
across information on an
employee’s personal so-

cial media account that
could be considered “pro-
tected” including con-
tent on Twitter or a photo
on Instagram — some-
times posted without the
permission or knowledge
of the person. Legal is-
sues can involve the ver-
ification of the accuracy
of the posted informa-
tion, issues of invasion of
privacy, the potential pe-
nalizing of an applicant
for exercising their right
to freedom of speech, or
subconsciously discrim-
inating against a job
seeker due to their activi-
ties or beliefs, appearance
or age.
Be aware that an em-

ployer with California
employees is prohibited
from asking a current or
prospective employee to
provide access to their so-
cial media account or to
disclose their social me-
dia account credentials
to the employer. (Cali-
fornia Labor Code/ Em-
ployer Use of Social Me-
dia (Chapter 2.5 Section
980).
To couch this in legal

terms, employee recruit-
ing or screening that is
performed solely through
social media, and
through no other avenue,
is considered a version of
“word-of-mouth” recruit-
ing. This practice involves
results that are non-veri-
fiable and has been found
to be highly vulnerable to
discriminatory practices
— which has resulted in
lawsuits that many em-
ployers have lost.
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Whitchurch Engineer-
ing announced that Brett
Whitchurch, M.S., P.E. and
Ryan Cameron, M.S., P.E.
have earned their profes-
sional engineers license.
Both men started with
Whitchurch as engineers
in training (EIT) and have
completed the rigorous re-
quirements to be licensed
as professional engineers
in California.
Brett Whitchurch, M.S.,

P.E. was raised in Humboldt
County, graduating fromFor-
tunaHighSchool in2009.He
attended UC Davis where he
received his B.S. & M.S. in
Civil Engineering with a fo-

cus in Struc-
tural Design.
R y a n

C ame r o n ,
M.S., P.E .
was born
and raised
in Eureka.
Ryan grad-
uated from
EurekaHigh in 2008. He at-
tendedWentworth Institute
of Technology and Virginia
State University where he
received his B.S. & M.S. in
Civil Engineering with a fo-
cus in Structural Design.
According to Vice Presi-

dent Leonard Whitchurch,
M.S., P.E., California re-
quires that engineers in
training receive 2-years

of training
under a li-
censed pro-
fessional en-
gineer be-
fore they
can test and
apply for
their license.
Whitchurch

added, “We are happy to
have these two local boys
back with such quality ed-
ucations and making their
expertise available to our
clients.”
The addition of these two

licensed engineers brings
the total Whitchurch Engi-
neering team to 28. Leon-
ard noted that Whitchurch
Engineering recently added

Mechanical Electrical and
Plumbing (MEP) Services.
According to Whitchurch,
“Previously this service was
generally performed outside
our area. So this is very excit-
ingnews for anyonebuilding
or retrofitting a commercial
or residential project.”
Founded in 1996,

Whitchurch Engineer-
ing has completed many
commercial and residen-
tial projects in the local
area. For more information
visit www.whitchurchengi-
neering.com or search for
Whitchurch Engineering
on Facebook. Offices are lo-
cated on 610 9th St. in For-
tuna and 716 Harris St. in
Eureka.
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Coldwell Banker Cut-
ten Realty recently an-
nounced that they are
again the industry leader
in Humboldt County real
estate sales for the 12th
year in a row, having
closed a record high num-
ber of real estate transac-
tions in 2019.
“This achievement is

a direct result of our
knowledgeable and ca-

reer driven sales staff
along with our compa-
ny’s aggressive marketing
campaign,” broker/owner
Mock Wahlund said in a
press release.
Coldwell Banker Cutten

Realty employs 20 full-
time Realtors, and named

Tina Christensen as Hum-
boldt County’s Top Pro-
ducer for 2019. Joe Matte-
oli, Mike and Marci Pigg,
and Victoria Foersterling
were also named as ranked
within the top 10 agents in
Humboldt County, accord-
ing to the release.

Coldwell Banker Cut-
ten Realty, located at 2120
Campton Road, Suite C in
Eureka, is a full service
office, with agents avail-
able seven days a week.
For more information,
call 707-445-8811 or visit
www.cuttenrealty.com.
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Have you ever had a
panel interview? It’s one of
those job interviews where

you show
up and in-
stead of
one per-
son inter-
viewing
you, three
do. Or, if
you’re re-
ally lucky,

five or six will. I’m not
talking about a situation
where you have one in-
terview after another. I’m
talking about a single in-
terview where you’re fac-
ing off with multiple peo-
ple at a time around a sin-
gle table.
If you interview peo-

ple, you should know that
panel interviews are scary
for the candidate. I’ve
seen this at all levels, from
right out of college to se-
nior executives. Very rarely

are people comfortable
with this kind of interview
format. If your goal is to
be welcoming, avoid this
interview setup if you can.
Or, provide as much infor-
mation to the candidate
ahead of time so they can
prepare.
If you’re the candidate,

you should know that the
company doesn’t intend to
scare you. They have prob-
ably scheduled you for a
panel interview because it
takes less time. They can
interview you all at once.
Also, a panel interview is
not a place where you’ll
find yourself attacked by
the panelists.
In your mind, you

may picture an adversar-
ial meeting at work. It’s
you versus a team of peo-
ple when something goes
wrong. But, that should not
be the case in a panel in-
terview. You don’t yet work

at the company and should
be welcoming and kind.
In a panel interview, it’s

very likely that each per-
son will have one or two
predetermined questions
they will ask you. And, it’s
also possible that not ev-
eryone in the room is ex-
cited to be there. They
may also be nervous. Or,
they may be doing the hir-
ing manager a favor by
participating in the panel.
Before you have a panel

interview, ask the human
resources recruiter for an
agenda of the people you’ll
be talking to. Use that
agenda to research each
person, so you’ll be pre-
pared in advance. During
the interview, stay calm
and be friendly. Treat each
person equally and with re-
spect. Be sure to shake the
hand of everyone you meet.
Afterward, send each

person a thank you email.

Don’t send one mass
email. Send a separate
email for each individ-
ual person. If you can, cus-
tomize each email to re-
flect something that aligns
to the person’s back-
ground or something they
honed in on during your
interview. But, keep it pos-
itive. Don’t use the emails
to apologize. Thank the
person for their time and
keep going. If you’re feel-
ing especially interested
in a role, take the time
to also send a hand writ-
ten thank you note to ev-
ery person. If you do this,
you’ll very likely be the
only candidate who did —
and it will make you stand
out in a good way.
Remember: every in-

terview is practice for the
next one. And, you don’t
have to answer every ques-
tion perfectly to get a job
offer.
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